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2020    LODGE OFFICERS    2021 
 
Governor: Al Cook 
Junior Past Governor: Al Wittig 
Junior Governor: Ken Korte 
Treasurer: Dennis  London 
Administrator: Monte Lunde 
 Prelate :Tom Trzcinsk 
 1-Year Trustee: Tom Mangan 
 2-Year Trustee: Gary Underdahl 
 3-Year Trustee: Rodney Fazackerley 
  Inner Guard: Fred Green 
  Sergeant at Arms: Rick Susits 
 LODGE MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Saturday @ 11:00 
 LEGION MEETING: 1st Saturday @ 10:30 
 OFFICERS MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Thursday @ 1:00 
 DISTRICT 24 MEETINGS: 1st Sunday @11:00 
    SQ & OFFICE PHONE # 775-727-6577   

JOINT OFFICERS MEETING FOLLOWED BY JOINT HOUSE 
COMMITTEE MEETING FOLLOW LOOM OFFICERS MEETING 

1:00, 1st & 3rd THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH 

2020   CHAPTER OFFICERS    2021 
 

Senior Regent: Ellen Roesch 
Junior Graduate Regent: Brigitte Dubin 
Junior Regent: Dawn Susits 
Secretary: Janet Rogers 
Recorder: Kathy Butkovich 
Guide: Carol Hansen 
Assistant Guide: Charlotte Lyons 
 CHAPTER MEETINGS: 1st & 3rd Monday @ 7:00 

  COMMITTEE MEETINGS: 1st Monday @ 5:30 & 6:00 
 WOTM OFFICERS MEETING: Thursday before the 3rd 
 Monday @ 5:00 

DEADLINE for all articles to be in cluded in next Bulletin 
and Calendar is Dec 13 at Midnight….unless previous  

arrangements are made. 

Do you want to be like Claire?  
If the answer is yes, see the bartender on duty and take a 50 cent chance 
on the "Free Dues for a Year" Board for either the LOOM or WOTM.  Let's 
give Claire some competition since her dues are now paid through 2023!! 
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GOVERNOR’S CORNER 
 

Well it’s been a long time coming, but we are finally getting back to some 
normality. We do not have to serve food to get a drink. But I caution you, this 
COVID-19 is a long way from over. I would like to thank all of the members 
for working with the Board of Officers. We don’t make the rules; Governor 
Sisolak makes them. Hopefully there will be no more sanctions. 
  The LOOM with the help of Tish and Rodney will be doing a full breakfast on 
the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month. You name it, they will make it! 
  Due to health reasons, Bill Hansett had to resign as LOOM Governor but is 
still involved in the Lodge. We wish him well. 
  We are going to have an East Coast New Year’s Eve Party – 3 pm to 9 pm. 
It will be prime rib with all the fixin’s. It will be presale tickets, price to be 
announced. 
  We are waving the $20 application fee for November and December. The 
men’s dues are $55. Please pay your dues for the children at Mooseheart 
and the seniors at Moosehaven. They depend on us. 
  Congratulations to Bob Parsons who was chosen Moose of the Year. He 
sure made the bar look good! 
  Thanks to Gene Nordman for getting the “Queen of Hearts” game going. It 
has made our Thursdays great. 
  Thanks to Linda and JonAire for the air conditioner they donated for the 
Lodge kitchen. It surely makes a difference. Also, thanks JonAire for caring 
for the Social Quarters air conditioning.  
  See you awesome members at the Moose. For now – stay safe and wear 
your masks. 
 Al Cook 

SENIOR REGENT 
Dear Co-workers, 
First and foremost I want to thank all those who have stepped up and helped 
out in order to get our Lodge and Chapter back to its new normal, please 
keep up the good work!  We have had several very successful events and 
more are planned. Remember it is NOT about individuals here it IS about 
The MOOSE.  It takes all of us to be successful and we have plenty of room 
for volunteers. Thank you also to Al Cook for arranging the students from 
Mooseheart to visit our Lodge. Being able to meet with the students from 
Mooseheart, hear their stories and ask questions will be truly inspiring, and 
show what our efforts can accomplish for young people. We still have lots to 
accomplish and many fun times to enjoy. Laughter is sometimes the best 
medicine, so laugh a lot - even if it’s at yourself!!!      
Coming into the holiday season, please be kind to one another. 
Sincerely, 
Ellen Roesch, 

VETERAN’S DAY  is Nov 11. Hilda’s Meatloaf Dinner will be served in 
the Lodge from 4 – 7 pm. Please come out and honor our Veterans. 
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FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR 
The Queen of Hearts on Thursday nights at the Lodge has created a full 
house of excitement with LOOM and WOTM members.  This excitement boils 
over in the  meals that are being served from the kitchen, drinks from the 
Social Quarters and the raffle tickets that are being sold.  The Lodge 
members in the last two weeks have voted on four Pahrump non-profit 
organization to receive a share of the Queen of Hearts charity raffle.  The 
Queen of Hearts has only 4 numbers (10/15/20) left out of 54 total for the 
raffle $15,000.00 prize.  Who ever has the winning ticket drawn, I am sure will 
have a grand Christmas.  The State of Nevada rules on Covd-19 change 
every week so this keeps the Lodge 808 officers on their toes to be in 
compliance.  I am sure if our Queen of Hearts goes like the Red Rock Lodge, 
we will have a raffle prize of over $20,000.00 (RED ROCK LODGE LAST 
TICKET WAS THE QUEEN OF HEARTS), if that was to happen to this 
Lodge our outdoor patio would be full also. 
Stay safe, 
Monte Lunde 

The Lodge will close at 4:00 pm on Christmas Eve an d remain 
closed through Christmas Day to allow volunteers an d 
employees to enjoy the holiday with their families.  There will be 
no Queen of Hearts that night. 
 

FROM THE PILGRIM 
Well Thank God this year is coming to a close, sure has been a challenge for 
everyone.  Thank you to all the volunteers for keeping our lodge breakfasts 
and dinners going, also maintaining lodge repairs as needed.  You all are 
appreciated. 
  May 1st, 2021 we become "One Moose", I hope both the WOTM and LOOM 
can work together to keep our happy lodge a fun place.  It'll be a change for 
sure, I don't know exactly how it's going to work, but I'm sure we'll do fine. 
  If you would like to be a member of the Board of Officers, now is a good 
time to think seriously about committing.  Before you know it February will be 
here and time for the nominating committee to start.  Check with any officer 
or Administrator to get a letter of intent. 
  The new conex box gives us more room in our meeting room, however 
when we need additions tables and chairs they have to be brought in.  It 
seems the same volunteers are the only ones helping out.  Volunteer your 
time, even only for an hour, it'll help, thank you. 
  We have Darts every Sunday at 11 AM, if you would like to join us, come on 
down to the lodge.  We are trying to get more members involved. 
  We have to increase our membership, please ask your friends, family and 
associates if they would like to join us.  They may just say yes.  Many people 
I've talked to didn't even know we existed. 
  Enough for this letter, may the Supreme Being keep us all safe and 
healthy.  Praying for a fantastic 2021. 
Jim Cornell 
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SOCIAL QUARTERS HOURS  
Mon-Tue 10-8 
Wed-Sat 10-9 
Sunday 9-6 
 
ALL LODGE HOURS are subject to the discretion of th e bartender on 
duty and based on functions that may or may not be taking place as 
well as any governmental regulations that are in pl ace at any specific 
time.  

Sickness and Distress   
 

Sickness:   
Hilda Hansen. Fran Hesketh, Richard Heminger, Harold Himle, Lynda 
Johnson, Robin Jackson, Chuck Kaucky,  Bernie Lucido, Laura 
Lucido,  Annette McNaughton, Virginia Perkins, Marla Quercia, Pam 
Raneri, Roy Stone, Maria Trzcinski, Tella Vore 
 

Distress:   
Doug Dubin (Father), Ren "Wilson" Glover, Barbara Harrington 
(Mother), Phil Raneri (Sister), Jackie Roberts, Sharon 
 Parsons (Son), Peggy Vann, Elaine Wilson(Mother) 

 

FROM THE RECORDER 
Hi Everyone: 
Just a reminder that the Chapter is still offering a discount on Lifetime 
Dues.  Contact me if you have any questions. 
To sign up new members, the Chapter is waiving the Application Fee until 
the end of December, 2020. Please invite your family and friends to 
join.  Let’s achieve our goals and get the Award of Achievement for 2020-
21.  We need to have 521 members by the end of April, 2021.  Also, you can 
sign up new members online at mooseintl.org or www.beamoose.org.  What 
a convenient way.to fill out your new members application. 
Also, back a few months ago, I sent you an information sheet to update your 
records.  Many of our Co-Workers have not sent them back. I do need these 
back.   Please take the time to fill them out and return to me asap.  You can 
email your information to the chapter at: chapter1141@mooseunits.org or my 
email address: pahrump904@gmail.com.  To mail the information sheet 
in:  WOTM Chapter #1141; PO Box 2552; Pahrump, NV  89041.   
Our Lodge is open.  Please take the time to read your calendar for many of 
the upcoming events.  
 If you move, please do not forget to add the chapter to your change of 
address list and that includes phone numbers and emails.   
God Bless Mooseheart and Moosehaven! 
Kathy Butkovich 
702-527-9829 
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Wednesday Morning Cleaning Crew...These members could really use some 
help on Wednesday Mornings.  If you can spare and h our and are an early 
riser, join the crew between 6-7 AM.   But in the meantime thank you to: Mike 
Breault, Steve Darney, Sara Mendez, Bob Parsons, Tracey Moza, Les Bagley 
and Mike Kinsley. You do a great job!!! 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BANK ON OUR KIDS ENDOWMENT FUND  
Thank you to everyone who is participating in the Bank On Our Kids Project 
to raise funds for our children at Mooseheart. Keep up the good work. Our 
children at Mooseheart appreciate it. 
Remember to pick up your banks. We count them on Wednesday and you 
can get them back from the Bartender any time after that. Make sure your 
name is on your bank. 
We want to thank all Lodge and Chapter members for the great success of 
the Bank On Our Kids Endowment Fund Project. Your generosity has 
touched our hearts. Remember, you receive a coupon for $3.00 of a meal 
when you turn in your full bank. 
 

WINNER’S CORNER 

 August 50/50 Tree  Tiffannie Dubin 
September 50/50 Tree---BIGGEST TREE EVER 

               $500.00 Claire Rainey 

1st Queen of Hearts Game awarded $15,000 to the winner. 
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LOOM PAST GOVERNORS 
GENE MILLER 80-81 
RAYMOND WISNIEWSKI 81-83 
TEX HAWLEY 83-84 
CAL GREENLEAF 85-87 
ANDY  PURCELL 87-88 
PAUL  STUART 88-89 
AL COOK 89-90 
FRANK WOODWORTH 90-91 
LYMAN STEVENS 91-92 
DAVID BESTA 92-93 
JIM CORNELL 93-94 
WES PULKOVNIK 94-95 
JACK CONNERS 95-96 
JIM CORNELL 96-99 
BOB BARQUIST 99-00 
DON DOAN 00-01 
WALTER GODFREY 01-02 

JIM CORNELL 02-03 
AL COOK 03-04 
AL WITTIG 04-05 
AL COOK 05-06 
LARRY MARSHALL 06-07 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 06-09 
LARRY MARSHALL 09-10 
AL WITTIG 10-11 
JIM CORNELL 11-12 
LARRY MARSHALL 12-13 
C. H. SHORTY STANCELL 13-14 
BILL HANSETT 14-15 
TIM  ANDREWNOVITZ 15-16 
BARRY RESH 16-17 
FRED GREEN 17-18 
TOM TRZCINSKI 18-19 
AL COOK 19-20 
 

 
WOTM PAST SENIOR REGENTS 

RITA  ANN SCHUTZ 81-82 
IRENE MILLER 82-83 
MARY PETERSON 83-84 
HELEN DILAURO 84-85 
JANET PICKERING 85-86 
MARGUERITE BLOCKBURGER  86-87 
HELEN GREENLEAF 89-88 
HELENE BRANIGAN 88-89 
EVELYN TOOLEY 89-90 
MARY CAHA 90-91 
JUANITA DIETRICH 91-92 
EMMA VEVERS 92-93 
BARBARA CORNELL 93-94 
MARILYN MCMURTRY 94-95 
DOROTHY HANSEN 95-96 
SHIRLEY CLEVELAND 96-97 
SHERYL HANON 97-98 
JEAN SULLIVAN 98-99 
BONNIE ERICKSON 99-00 
BEVERLY HALL 00-01 

PEGGY J. GIRARDO 01-02 
FRAN RUSSELL 02-03 
CLARA COOK 03-04 
LINDA SMITH 04-05 
MARLENE GODFREY 05-06 
ELAINE WILSON 06-07 
DONNA MIKEL 07-08 
MARCELLA SHANK 08-09 
JENNIFER STAUFFER 09-10 
PANDORA GEORGE 10-11 
KAREN LETOURNEAU 11-12 
KATHLEEN BUTKOVICH 12-13 
PATRICIA CAMERON 13-14 
BONNIE LUNDE 14-15 
TRACEY MOZA 15-16 
PAMELA RANERI 16-17 
CHANDA WIELAND 17-18 
MARIA TRZCINSKI 18-19 
BRIGITTE DUBIN 19-20 

 
. 
 
 
 
 
 

VOLUNTEERS: Volunteers needed for our breakfast, lunch and 
Dinner functions.  Even if you don't consider yourself a gourmet 
chef, we needs lots of help with prepping, set up, serving and clean 
up.  See one of our kitchen workers if you would like to  help.  
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MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all FUNCTIONS 
except those open to the public. 
MOOSE IDENTIFICATION CARDS are to be shown for all purchases of 
food & drinks. 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
LOOM                      WOTM 

NEW MEMBER 
 

Anthony Pierce 
Bill Barnett 
Dave Thomas 
Doug Campbell 
Gene Snow 
Jim Liese 
Jimmy Vann 
Joe Viera 
Kenneth Niess 
Martin Agmata 
Miguel Ortega 
Paris R. Walker 
Richard Bush 
Richard W. Dillon 
Samuel Farrar 
Thomas Heining 
 

SPONSOR 
 
Laurie Olsen 
Barry Resh 
John Areias 
Dawn Susits 
Dennis London 
Char Fazackerley 
Laurie Olsen 
Al Cook 
Jim Cornell 
Kathy Butkovich 
Carol Powers 
Dawn Susits 
Jim Cornell 
Al Cook 
Transfer-in  
Rick Carr 
 

NEW MEMBER 
 

Elaine Baumstark 
Francine Gobbi 
Cheryl L. Sorenson 
Annabelle Smith 
Samantha Pearce 
Darlene Hildebrand 
       (Re-Enroll) 
Laura A Blankenship 
Patricia E. Reimber-Wells 
Cynthia Chappel 
Norma J. Bell-Vacari 
Denise  Beckwith 
Brenda Doom 
Denise Walker 
Cherish Pryor 
Elke Heining 
Kimberley Niess 
Kathleen Ivan 
Carol Launchbaugh 
Deborah Vargues 
Kathleen Nicholson 

SPONSOR 
 

Dennis London 
Chanda Wieland 
Carol Powers 
Transfer-In 
Laurie Olsen 
Kathy Butkovich 
 
Carol Powers 
Carol Powers 
Carol Powers 
Maddie Miller 
Glee Frost 
Kathy Butkovich 
Ellen Roesch 
Brigitte Dubin 
Julie Carr 
Kathy Butkovich 
Ellen Roesch 
Laurie Olsen 
Tom Trzcinski 
Carol Powers 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If you are frequently in the Lodge, you can arrange to pick up your 
newsletter in the Social Quarters or you can receive it on-line. Do you 
receive multiple newsletters at your residence?  If yes to any of these 3 
scenarios, Please let the Administrator, The Recorder or Helen 
Greenleaf know how you would like to receive your newsletter in the future 
and this will help to cut the bi-monthly printing and mailing costs.  

If you are on Facebook and would like to get up to date 
information, please ask to join Friends Who Like Pahrump 
Moose  a page that is open to Moose Members in Good 
Standing. 
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FOOD, FUN AND GAMES AT THE LODGE 
 
 Monday :  Moose Charities Bingo 1:00 to 3:30 
 Tuesday:   Slot tournament 12:00 to 2:00 
      Member appreciation night 4:00 to 6:00 
      3rd Tues Bunco 11:00 to 2:00 
 Wednesday:  Cleaning Crew Volunteers       
      Appreciated: 7:00 am 
      Hand & Foot 11:00 to ? 
      Mexican Train 11:00 to ? 
      Wings 4:00 to 6:00 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Thursday : Chef’s choice   5:00 to 7:00 
      Queen of Hearts Drawing   7:00 
      2nd Thurs: Happy Birthday Party 4:00 to 7:00 
      Karaoke 5:00 to 7:00 
 Friday : Shuffleboard   Noon 
      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Saturday : 9 Ball Turkey Shoot  1:00 
      Dinner 4:30 to 6:30 
      Karaoke 6:00 to ? 
 Sunday:  Breakfast 9:00 to 11:00 
      Darts 11:00 
      Pool     
      Bowling  4:00 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

      Do you shop AMAZON? Are you aware that 
     if you go to smile.amazon.com,  when you
                 shop, you can choose Mooseheart Child 
     City & School or Moosehaven to receive a 
portion of each purchase? During the 2nd quarter of 2020, Mooseheart 
received $1601.80 in donations from our purchases. 
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             For those of you with your minds in the GUTTER  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Well it's quite a change bowling on Sunday's, but it's 
nice to get done early and enjoy the evening.  I wish 
to thank each and every one of you for joining our 
league.  It's a fun time for everyone.  Congratulations 
to Tim Morlan and Tom Trzcinski for getting their 300 
games, great job. 
  We will have our first bye on December 27th, 
2020.  This will be Christmas week.  We all wish you 
a joyous and safe holiday season.  Thank God this 
year is almost over, with all we've had to bear.  Sure 
hope 2021 is a heck of alot better for all of us...Jim 
Cornell 

BULLETIN  SPONSORS FOR 2020-2021 THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
SUPPORT 

 

GOLD: Larry Kelso, Bill & Blondie Fogo, Tim & Lori Andrewnovitz, Tom & 
Maria Trzcinski, Dennis London, Floyd Neth, Kathy Butkovich, Penny Eignor, 
Phil & Pam Raneri, Fred Green, Jim & Barb Cornell, Jim & Claire Rainey, 
Georgia & Stephen Smith, Jim Gronemann, Sam Allen, Les Bagby, John & 
Tella Vore, George Colton, Norm and Claudia Grudem 
SILVER: Al Cook, Barb Virkus, Fawn Putzig, June Desschesne, Bill & Arlene 
Hansett 
BRONZE: Clara Cook, Leta Remboldt, Ken Korte 
 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 The 2nd Thursday of every month from 4:00 to 7:00 we 
 celebrate. If it is your Birthday month, you get one free drink.  
 Birthday cake is provided. Gary Underdahl does karaoke. Come on down 

and have some  fun...even if it is not your birthday. 

BECOME A BULLETIN SPONSOR FOR THE CURRENT YEAR BY 
DONATING $5 TO BECOME A BRONZE SPONSOR, $10 TO BECOME A 
SILVER SPONSOR, OR $20 TO BECOME A GOLD SPONSOR. YOUR 
DONATIONS ARE USE TO OFFSET THE COST OF CREATING, PRINTING 
AND MAILING OUR BI-MONTHLY BULLETIN. GIVE YOUR DONATION TO 
MONTE OR LEAVE IT IN AN ENVELOPE, STATING ITS PURPOSE IN THE 
LOOM OFFICE. 
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PAYING YOUR DUES VIA INTERNET 

You can sign up for Auto Pay at Moose International or pay for just one year, two 
years, etc. Log on to www.mooseintl.org . Click at the top, where it says PAY 
DUES. Enter your Moose ID Number from your Moose card. Select the number 
of years you wish to renew for. Press Continue . Complete Credit Card Billing 
Information. Press Continue . Press Print Screen  for your receipt. Keep your 

receipt until you receive your new card. 

WEDNESDAY NIGHT WINGS 
Don’t forget our delicious wings, chicken fingers, shrimp, fries, onion rings, 
breaded mushrooms, chicken livers, and cheese curds. We serve 4:00 to 
6:00. Call ahead and we can have them ready for you. 

 

Bingo in the back room continues its successful run!  August and September 
saw records for both number of players and money raised for Moose 
Charities broken.  At the time of this writing, October is on pace to do 
extremely well. 
 
August (5 Mondays):  97 players and $509.  September (4 Mondays):  70 
players and $401. 
 
2020 – 2021 year-to-date through 10/15/20:  275 players and $1,526.  We 
are on pace to easily blow through the $2,000 mark by 4/30/21.  
Phenomenal, considering the Mondays lost to COVID-19 during the early part 
of the fraternal year. 
 
Thank you for joining me in our charitable efforts.  May God bless each of you 
with peace, harmony, and good health throughout the holiday season and 
into the new year. 
 
Fraternally and Moose Proud, 
 
Dennis London 

 

Merry Christmas 
And 

The Happiest and Healthiest 
 New Year 

From your Moose family 
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